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7:00 PM



Chairman Aaron McGarry called the meeting to order at 7:07 PM.
I.
Roll call
A. Members Present: Ray Faucher, Jr., Larry Groh, Jr., Aaron McGarry, Rhonda Rooney, and Susanne Witkowski.
B. Members Absent: Jim Bellavance
C. Staff Present:

Tina Fox, Recording Secretary


Orla McKiernan-Raftery, Finance Director

D. Also Present: Members of the Public
II. Budget Presentations/Public Hearing
A. 
Ken Beausoleil, First Selectman: General Budget, Local Capital Improvement Projects, Capital Improvement Plans
1. K. Beausoleil presented the 2017/2018 proposed budget for the Town of Thompson.
2. L. Groh, Jr. asked about decrease in revenue from the State. K. Beausoleil answered that there is a decrease in ECS. The governor wants the towns to fund a larger portion of the teacher’s pensions. The feeling in Hartford is that they will be hard-pressed to have a State budget ready by June 4th. There was supposed to be $89,000 from LOCIP in the current budget that is being held up and factored into the upcoming budget.
B. 
Dr. Michael Jolin: Thompson Public Schools
1. Chairman of the Board of Education Bill Witkowski presented the 2017/2018 proposed budget for the Thompson Public Schools.

2. TJ Mitchell, Indian Inn Rd., asked how many people are employed in the IT department. Dr. Jolin answered that there are two full time employees and one part time employee, and they are looking to turn the part time position into full time.

3. Matt Desjarlais, Valley View Dr., asked about the number of children retained in kindergarten. Dr. Jolin explained that when they say seven children were retained, that means seven children stayed back in kindergarten.

4. Don Pimental, 40 Starr Rd., stated that at the last BOF meeting, there was discussion about a State statute that Paul Baer had presented last year. He asked if the statute had been complied with. B. Witkowski answered that the school attorney was asked for an opinion on the matter. Dr. Jolin answered that if the school, for example, asks for money for building improvements, the BOF can suggest to the BOE how to save money on the project, or ask questions regarding how the BOE can save money. The suggestions/questions do not need to be in writing.
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5. Christine Campbell, 861 Thompson Rd., stated that the first BOE proposed budget had a 3% increase, and was down to a 1.8% increase at the Saturday meeting. She asked why the proposed budget now shows a 2.6% increase. B. Witkowski stated that the budget is fluid until the BOE votes on what to send to the BOF. On Monday, the BOE felt that there was not enough budgeted for special education costs. They added $140,000 back into the out-of-district placement line to cover any additional students that may need to be out placed.

6. TJ Mitchell, Indian Inn Rd., asked what TEND benefit and TEND incentive are. B. Witkowski answered that it is part of a contract the school has with some bargaining units. If the employee is absent, they have to be replaced at a higher cost. If they spend most of the year without absences, they get a small bonus.

7. Pat Dumas asked about the school getting reimbursed from the State for special education costs. B. Witkowski reiterated what he said earlier in the meeting that the State does not reimburse special education costs until the school spends 4.5 times the per pupil expenditure, and then only reimburses a portion of the costs.
8. Jessica Bolte, Porter Plain Rd., asked if the BOE has received the school readiness grant money back from the Town. B. Witkowski answered that the situation had been settled.
III. Adjourn

A.
Ray Faucher, Jr. moved and Susanne Witkowski seconded the motion to adjourn.

Ray Faucher, Jr.-Yes

Larry Groh, Jr.- Yes

Aaron McGarry- Yes
Rhonda Rooney- Yes

Susanne Witkowski- Yes

The motion carried unanimously.

B.
A. McGarry adjourned the meeting at 7:58 PM.

Tina Fox
Recording Secretary
MUNICIPAL BUILDING

815 RIVERSIDE DRIVE  ∙  NO. GROSVENORDALE, CONNECTICUT 06255

TELEPHONE (860) 923-3593  ∙  FAX (860) 923-9897

MUNICIPAL BUILDING

815 RIVERSIDE DRIVE  ∙  NO. GROSVENORDALE, CONNECTICUT 06255

TELEPHONE (860) 923-3593  ∙  FAX (860) 923-9897


[image: image2.png]


_1454819261.doc
[image: image1.png]






